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Salve Regina Introduces Two New 5-Year 
Master of Science Degree Programs 

Students in Dr. Mary Louise Greeley's Hematology Class make use of the microscope color 
video system, an innovation which allows students to view enlargements of microscopic slide 
specimens on a 19-inch monitor. 

Networking Program Unites _______ _ 
Alumni and Students 

The Career/ Alumni Network 
Program at Salve Regina College 
allows students to shadow an alum in 
his or her daily work activities. The 
program involves alumni and student 
interaction in a business 
environment. For example, Aileen 
Rocheleau, a junior politics major, 
will meet with Hon. Kathleen S. 
Connell, Rhode Island Secretary of 
State, and Peter Vanturas, a 
sophomore administration of justice 
major, will shadow Robert W. 
McKenna, a detective with the East 
Providence Police Department. A 
complete list of alumni and student 
participants follows: 

Victoria Almeida, Trial Attorney 
for Adler Pollack and Sheehan 
Incorporated ... Charlene 
Chapman, a senior administration 
of justice major. 
Steve Brownell, a Financial 
Investigator of R.I. Department of 
the Attorney General ... 
Christine Castro, a senior 
accounting major. 
Joan Cembrola, Computer 
Scientist, Naval Underwater 
Systems Center ... Ivan 
Rodriguez, a senior management 
major. 
Rick Goff, Account Supervisor at 
Duffy and Shanley ... Joy San 
Souci, senior management major. 
Mary Macion, Grants Program 
Coordinator for Newport School 
Department .. . Maureen Patrick, 

a senior English major. 
Barbara McAloon, Social Worker 
for the Forest Farm Nursing 
Center . .. Matthew Marseglia, a 
senior administration of justice 
and psychology major. 
Michael McCann, Counsel of the 
Department of Business 
Regulations . .. Lorraine Escobar, 
a senior administration of justice 
major. 
Jack McMahon, Assistant 
Attorney General of the 
Department of the Attorney 
General ... Mary Beth Duda, a 
sophomore administration of 
justice major. 
Carole Ann Pace, Providence City 
Archivist ... Kerry Fryer, a senior 
American studies major. 
Wendy T erebesi, 
Animatrice/Trainer from Christian 
Dior ... Jennifer Izzi, a junior 
sociology major. 
Other alumni participants include: 

Albert Gardner, Chief of Security at 
the Department of Corrections; 
Stephen Lytle, Sergeant of the 
Cranston Police; Steven Weaver, 

(continued on page 4) 

This September, Salve Regina 
College will launch two, new five-year 
programs of study which will grant 
combined bachelor's and master's 
degrees. The new programs are in 
accounting and biomedical 
technology and management. 

Master's Program 
in Biomedical Technology 
and Management 

The new graduate program in 
biomedical technology and 
management interfaces with our 
undergraduate program in biology 
with a specialization in microbiology. 
In a five-year combined bachelor's 
and master's program, students can 
earn a bachelor of science in biology 
with a microbiology specialization 
and a master of science degree in 
biomedical technology and 
management. 

Master's Program 
in Accounting 

In the combined bachelor and 
master degree program in 
accounting, students can earn either 
a bachelor of arts or bachelor of 
science as well as a master of science 
degree in accounting. 

The new 5-year program is 
particularly suited to students who 
wish to get an undergraduate degree 
in liberal arts and an advanced 
degree in business. This powerful 
combination is highly desirable to 
employers seeking graduates with a 
well-rounded professional education, 
according to recent trends reported 
by the American Institute of Certified 

"This new program is designed to 
prepare graduates for professional 
careers in medical technology and 
biotechnology," said Dr. Mary Louise 
Greeley, the program director. "The 
program qualifies students for 
entrance to the national registration 
examination given by the American 
Society of Clinical Pathologists 
(ASCP). Satisfactory completion of 
the exam enables the student to 
become a registered medical 
technologist." 

The management segment of this 
program prepares the student to 
assume a leadership position in the 
biomedical technology field, 
according to Dr. Greeley. The typical 
position in a laboratory not only 
requires biology or biomedical 
graduate and undergraduate 
degrees, she said, but also advanced 
management courses. 

(continued on page 3) 

Public Accountants. 
Following the suggested plan of 

study, the student will complete all of 
the undergraduate and one-fifth of 
the graduate requirements by the 
end of the fourth year. 

The program meets all the 
requirements necessary to sit for ihe 
national CPA examination as well as 
new membership requirements 
issued by the American Institute of 
Certified Public Accountants. 

For further information, call Mark 
Dray in the Admissions Office at ext. 
2908. 

Pulitzer Prize winning author/historian Dr. Daniel J. Boorstin (left foreground) signs copies of 
his books at a reception preceding his recent lecture, part of the College's Atwood Lecture 
series. Marjorie Atwood ('81) and Dr. Thomas Svogun, Assistant Professor of Administration of 
Justice, greet Dr. Boorstin. 



Faculty News 
Dr. Laurel End, and Dr. 

Caroline Salvatore, Associate 
Professors of Psychology, presented 
a paper at the fourth Annual 
Conference on Undergraduate 
Teaching of Psychology: Ideas and 
Innovations. The paper, entitled 
Writing in the Teaching of 
Psychology: A Comparison of Active 
Versus Passive Teaching Methods, 
was an outgrowth of the Fall Faculty 
Workshop conducted by Dr. Elaine 
Maimon. 

The conference, sponsored by 
Division 2 ( the Teaching of 
Psychology) of the American 
Psychological Association, was held 
in March at the Springfield Technical 
Community College in Springfield, 
Mass. The conference proceedings 
will be published in the ERIC 
document system. 

Dolmen (ss 1/89), a ceramic sculpture by 
Brother Ralph Bucci. 

Br. Ralph Bucci, Assistant 
Professor of Art, exhibited ceramic 
sculpture in a show called "Scapes 
and Other Monumenta" during April. 
The show was held at the DeBlois 
Gallery in Newport. 

Br. John Buckley, Professor of 
History, attended the Convention of 
the Organization of American 
Historians held in Washington, D.C. 
from March 22-25. The organization, 
one of the largest in the country, 
meets yearly. Among the topics was 
the Korean War, which has its 40th 
anniversary this year. 

Sr. Ann Nelson, Professor of 
Politics, has been appointed by 
Governor Edward DiPrete to the 
State Advisory Commission of 
Judicial Appointments. Her term 
runs through March 1, 1992. 

Students and Faculty 
Play at Noon Concert 

Salve Regina faculty and students 
will display their vocal and 
instrumental talent in the final Noon 
Concert of this academic year on 
Wednesday, May 2, in Cecilia Hall. 

The Noon Concerts are open to 
the public, and admission is free. For 
further information, contact the 
Music Department at ext. 2295. 

Art Department Chairman at 
Salve Regina College Named President 
of National Ceramics Organization 

Jay La couture stands next to one of his ceramic works at the opening reception for the Faculty 
Art Show, held in January. 

A professor at Salve Regina 
College has been appointed as 
president of a national arts education 
association and has been selected as 
an artist-in-residence at an 
internationally renowned ceramic 
center. 

Jay Lacouture, Chairman of the 
Art Department at Salve Regina, has 
been named President of the 
National Council on Education for 
the Ceramic Arts (NCECA). 

Lacouture assumed the post of 
NCECA president during the recent 
national meeting of the organization, 
held in Cincinnati. The office involves 
a six-year tenure, two as president­
elect, two as president and two as 
past-president. He will preside over 
the next two national conferences, 
including the 25th anniversary 
meeting of NCECA which will be 
held in Tempe, Arizona next spring. 

NCECA, a non-profit educational 

Alumni/Parent Phonathons are a Success 

Marc Piers ('91) and Susan Rose (far right) Assistant Director of Career Planning and 
Placement ('85), place calls at a recent phonathon. Kelli Squatrito (center), Special Projects 
Coordinator, oversees the calling. 

Salve Regina College reports a 
successful series of Alumni/Parent 
Phonathons held in Newport, 
Providence and Hartford. High­
spirited phonathon volunteers and 
the installation of additional phone 
lines had a positive impact on the 
success of this year's phonathons. In 
fact, at the mid-way mark of the 
year, phonathons have helped to 
generate a 76 percent increase in 
donor participation. 

Close to 30 phonathons were held 
which attracted over 225 faculty, 
staff, alumni and student volunteers. 
Phonathon volunteers demonstrated 
their commitment to the College by 
contacting approximately 7 ,000 

parents and alumni to ask for their 
financial support for the Annual 
Fund program. 

This year, significant 
improvements have been made to 
the phonathon room. By increasing 
room size and having 25 phone lines 
available for calling, we were able to 
accommodate more volunteers in an 
enthusiastic and comfortable 
atmosphere. 

If you would like to learn more 
about the phonathons, please 
contact Kelli Squatrito, Special 
Projects Coordinator, at ext. 2148 in 
the Development Office or Tom 
Hastings, Director of Alumni/Parent 
Activities at ext. 2157. 

organization, is a professional 
association of individuals whose 
interests, talents or careers focus 
primarily on the ceramic arts. It 
became an independent organization 
in 1%7 after several years of 
affiliation with the Ceramic 
Educational Council of the American 
Ceramic Society. Members include 
teachers, artists, potters, students 
and others who share a concern for 
the ceramic arts. 

While on sabbatical this fall, 
Lacouture will be an artist-in­
residence at the Archie Bray 
Foundation in Helena, Montana. The 
Archie Bray Foundation, a public, 
non-profit educational foundation 
dedicated to the enrichment of the 
ceramic arts, was founded in 1951 
with the intention of providing a 
workplace for artists concentrating 
on the ceramic arts. Artists-in­
residence are chosen from an 
internationally competitive field of 
applicants. 

A graduate of Rhode Island 
College, Lacouture received his 
M.F.A. in ceramics at West Virginia 
University. He was appointed to the 
Salve Regina College faculty in 1980 
and has served as chairman since 
1981. His work has been exhibited 
nationally in cities which include New 
York, Kansas City, Portland, Ore., 
San Antonio and Los Angeles. 

Senior Art Shows 
Continue Through 
May9 

Art exhibits featuring works by 
senior art majors will continue 
through May 9 in the McKillop 
Gallery. Show II runs through April 
25, and Show III opens on April 29 
and runs through May 9. 

Show II highlights the following 
&,tudents and their works: Monique 
Penta and Kim Pharmer are 
exhibiting graphic design. Melissa 
Ablondi and Jennifer Thomas are 
showing photography. Thomas 
Shannon is displaying ceramic 
works. 

Show III, the last in the series of 
this year's student art exhibits, 
features the following students: Staci 
Antonio will display graphic design. 
Jason Burrell will exhibit mixed 
mediums of charcoal, wax and 
painting. Lizabeth Dion will show 
graphic design and photography. 
Thomas Judd will display paintings. 
Andrew McCarthy will show 
photographic works. 

An opening reception for Show III 
takes place on Sunday, April 29, 
from 2-4 p.m. 

Gallery hours are Monday through 
Thursday, 11 a.m.-4:30 p.m.; Fridays, 
11 a.m.-4 p.m. and Sundays, 2-4 p.m. 

For more information, contact the 
Art Department at ext. 2255. 



People in the News 
Clare Flanagan and Patricia 

O'Gara presented their Senior 
Recitals during the month of March. 
Both study with voice instructor 
Donald St. Jean. Clare's recital was 
held in Ochre Court and Patricia 
held hers in Cecilia Hall. 

Lori Evangelos Kershner, 
Director of Public Relations, has 
been selected to be featured in 
Who's Who in the East. The 
reference work covers the Eastern 
United States and parts of Canada. 

Suzanne Leary has been 
accepted to pursue a master of fine 
arts in ceramics at The School for 
American Crafts at Rochester 
Institute of Technology, as well as 
Edinboro State University in 
Pennsylvania and Southern Illinois 
University in Carbondale. 

Andrew Moniz, a senior majoring 
in psychology, has been accepted 
into the graduate program in social 
psychology in the Department of 
Psychology at the University of 
Kentucky. He has also been offered 
a teaching assistantship and a tuition 
scholarship. 

Tom Shannon, who has a double 
major in anthropology and ceramics, 
will be attending Syracuse 
University. He is enrolled in the 
Museum Studies master of arts 
program. 

In Memoriam 

Mr. James L. Maher, a former 
member of the College's Board of 
Trustees and recipient of an 
honorary doctoral degree from the 
College, died on March 27. He was 
82. Among his many 
accomplishments, Mr. Maher was 
instrumental in establishing the first 
Salve Regina College Governor's 
Ball. He also added to the Ball's 
continued success in the years 
following. In addition, Mr. Maher 
established the first group home for 
mentally handicapped citizens in 
Rhode Island. He founded three 
centers providing educational or 
developmental programs for the 
mentally handicapped on Aquidneck 
Island: the James L. Maher Center, 
James L. Maher Hall and the James 
L. Maher Vocational Rehabilitation 
Center. He served as Newport's 
mayor from 1959 until 1961 and was 
a member of the Newport City 
Council from 1953 to 1955. 

The College will host an annual 
Parents Weekend from Friday, April 
27 to Sunday, April 29. The event 
provides parents and friends with the 
opportunity to spend a fun-filled 
weekend on the College campus. 

A variety of programs are 
scheduled for the weekend, including 
concerts by the Salve Regina College 
Choruses, Concert Band and Jazz 
Combo; computer center tours; a 
Sigma Phi Sigma Induction; the 
Parents Weekend Dance held in 
Ochre Court; sports events, and a 

Parents Weekend '90 

Sunday Brunch with President 
Lucille McKillop, R.S.M. 

A highlight of Parents Weekend is 
the annual Honors Convocation 
which will be held in Spruance Hall, 
Newport Naval Base, on Saturday, 
April 28 at 10 a.m. Honors 
Convocation recognizes those 
students who have excelled in 
scholarship, leadership and service 
to the community. 

For more information contact Tom 
Hastings in the Alumni/Parent 
Activities Office at ext. 2157. 

A guest at the annual graduate reception congratulates Peter DiMercurio (center) who will 
receive his M.A. in International Relations this May. Rev. Patrick Bascio, Graduate Director of 
Liberal Studies, is at the right. 

f\rt 

Basketball player Chris Julius (second from left) was recently selected for the Coaches All-New 
England 3rd Team and the E.C.A.C. Division II New England All-Stars 2nd Team. She is the first 
player in the history of the College to receive these honors. Lori Jacob (second from right) was 
named Senior Scholar-Athlete of the Year of the Commonwealth Coast Conference, and she 
was selected to the 1st Team All-Conference for her outstanding play this season. They are 
flanked by teammates Tracy Giroux (far left) and Jane Lewis (far right). 

THE ~v NEWS BULLETIN 
The News Bulletin is published monthly for the 
Salve Regina College community by the Office 
of Public Relations. 

Editor 
Patricia Hatfield 

Production/Design 
Reinette F. Speare 

This is the last News Bulletin of the 1989/90 
academic year. Publication will resume in 
September. 

For further information contact the Office of 
Public Relations, 100 Ochre Point Ave., 
Newport, R.I. 02840 
(401) 847-6650, extension 2155. 

Master's Program in 
Biomedical Technology 
and Management 
(continued from page 1) 

In order to qualify for acceptance 
into the program, a student is first 
required to have an undergraduate 
biology degree with a specialization 
in microbiology or biochemistry. 
Professionals who would qualify 
include students with degrees in the 
following areas: pharmacy, marine 
biology, nursing and chemistry. (The 
biology credits must have been taken 
within the last five years.) 
Additionally, acceptance into the 
program is contingent upon the 
student being accepted into a 
medical technology internship at one 
of the College's affiliated hospitals or 
into an approved medical technology 
internship at a hospital with which 
the College would open an affiliation. 
Prospective students should contact 
the medical technology program 
director concerning the specific 
requirements for admission to the 
internship. Contact Dr. Greeley at 
ext. 3105. 

The master of science degree in 
biomedical technology and 
management is granted upon 
completion of a program of at least 
47 hours of credit. The students' 
program of study consists of a 32 
credit medical technology internship 
and five graduate courses (15 
credits) in management. The 
internship is normally begun in June­
September and is completed at an 
affiliated hospital-based school which 
is approved by the American Society 
of Clinical Pathologists. 

TheJ2 <:Yec:lits--ioclude clinical 
laboratory techniques, clinical 
microbiology, clinical chemistry, 
hematology and coagulation, clinical 
microscopy and the medical 
technology hospital elective. The 15 
credits include organizational theory 
and behavior, management of human 
resources, financial accounting, 
marketing management, ethics for 
managers: theory and practice, 
financial management and business 
policy. 

The trend today for professionals 
in these technical fields is to 
eventually pursue a master's degree 
or a doctorate in such biotechnical 
areas as biochemistry, immunology 
or microbiology, according to Dr. 
Greeley. "They have to if they want 
to move up in management," she 
said. "A master's makes a student 
more versatile and desirable from an 
employer's perspective." 

"These conclusions were arrived 
at after polling many of our 
biomedical technology graduates 
who have gone on in the field. Most 
said that a combination of a master's 
program in medical technology and 
management would be the best 
offering. We hope to address this 
need and, in doing so, provide the 
public with a properly educated 
medical technologist." 

Additionally, Salve Regina College 
intends to maintain its long-standing 
undergraduate program in medical 
technology. 

For further information on this 
program contact Mark Dray in the 
Admissions Office at ext. 2908. 



A Tribute To Saving The Earth 
Sets The Tone For Sorino Weekend 

Barbara Shamblin, Associate Professor of Art, adjusts the screen on a television playing a video 
on recycling. Shamb/in's 3-0 Design class assembled a living room made of non-recyclable 
trash, and the exhibit was displayed as part of Earth Day celebration. 

The environment took center 
stage during Spring Weekend, April 
20-22. A class in 3-D Design, taught 
by Associate Professor of Art 
Barbara Shamblin, assembled a living 
room with furniture made of non­
biodegradable food containers from 
fast food vendors. The furnishings 
were on display on the rear lawn of 
Ochre Court on Sunday to coincide 
with Earth Day 1990. Brochures on 
Earth Day were distributed to 
introduce students to the coalition's 
goal to help reduce and recycle 
waste, conserve energy and save 

wildlife and open space. 
Weekend highlights included a 

Friday choral concert featuring the 
Dukesmen of Yale. Saturday's 
festivities included the annual Special 
Olympics, a tennis match and a 
Spring Cotillion in Ochre Court. On 
Sunday, Earth Day celebration was 
rounded out by all-day events 
including a volleyball game, live 
music and a cookout and concluded 
with a version of the game show 
"Win, Lose or Draw." 

You are cordially invited to 

A LECTURE AND FORUM 
"MYTHS AND MISCONCEPTIONS ABOUT EPILEPSY'' 

Guest Speaker 

DR. DAVID COULTER 
Associate Professor 

Director Of Pediatric Neurology 
Boston University School Of Medicine 

Boston City Hospital 

Wednesday, April 25 
8 p.m. 

O'Hare Academic Center 

Sponsored by Salve Regina College Health Services (Mary Kay 
Connell. Director and Joan Megley, Administrator) in cooperation with 
the College Nursing Department (Dr. Catherine Graziano, 
Chairperson) and the Student Health Organization. 

Calendar of Events 
Fall Semester Registration 
Parents Weekend '90 
Spring Muslcfest 
Ochre Court 

Honors Convocation 
Spruance Auditorium 
Naval War College 

Spring Pops Concert 
Ochre Court 
Noon Concert 
Cecilia Hall 

April 23-27 

April 27-29 

April 27 
8p.m. 

April 28 
10a.m. 

April29 
3p.m. 
May2 

Spring Sports Award Ceremony May 6 
Ochre Court 8 p.m. 

Graduate Open House May 6 
Ochre Court 2-4 p.m. 

Anal Exam Week May 10-18 

Magisterial Hooding Ceremony May 17 
St. Joseph's Church/Newport 8 p.m. 

Commencement Ball May 18 
Newport Marriott 6:30 p.m. 

Nursing Pinning Ceremony May 19 
Ochre Court 10 a.m. 

Baccalaureate Mass May 19 
O'Hare Lawn 2 p.m. 

Commencement May 20 
O'Hare Lawn 10 a.m. 

Networking Program 
(continued from page 1) 

Newport Chief of Police, and Marsha 
Weiss, Coordinator of the Miriam 
Health Connection at Miriam 
Hospital. Other student participants 
include: Amy Klopfer, a junior 
education major; Thomas Murphy, a 
senior biology major; and Kim 
Pharmer, a senior art major. 

The Career/ Alumni Network 
Program is sponsored by the Career 
Planning and Placement Office and 
coordinated by Bernice Whitaker, 
director of that office. Whitaker has 
worked in conjunction with student 
coordinators of the S.T.A.R.T. 
Program (Students Together for 
Alumni Relations Today): Christine 
Castro, Erin Forbush, Jennifer Izzi, 
and Maureen Whelan. 

Honors Convocation 
The annual Honors Convocation 

will be held on Saturday, April 28, at 
Spruance Auditorium at the Naval 
War College. All members of the 
College community are most 
welcome to attend. 

Faculty, students, and guests are 
asked to follow the schedule of times 
and directions below. 
9:30 - 9:45 a.m. 
- Faculty and platform committee 

robe for processional. Students 
receiving awards should be 
seated. 

lOa.m. 
- Processional begins Honors 

Convocation. 
12 noon 
- Convocation closes. 

Reception follows in Wakehurst 
for all students, parents, guests 
and faculty. 
(12-2 p.m.) 

Vice President! Academic Dean Christopher 
Kiernan was honored for his support of the 
arts on opening night of the Theatre 
Department's recent production of ''The 
Apple Tree." Joining Mr. Kiernan, left to 
right, are: Jay Lacouture, Chairman of the 
Art Department; Sister Lucille McKillop, 
President of Salve Regina College; Mrs. 
Kiernan and Mr. Kiernan; Dr. Bernard 
Masterson, Chairman of the Theatre 
Department and Brother James Loxham, 
Chairman of Applied Music. 

S. T.A.R. T. (Students Together For Alumni 
Relations Today) recently sponsored a 
dinner for residents of Forest Farm Health 
Care Center in Middletown. Robert Sameth 
('93), coordinator of the event, entertains 
resident Ethel Brown while Nancy Caswell, 
adult day care director of the center, looks 
on. 

Directions to Spruance Auditorium 

1. Take Annandale Road to Memorial Blvd. 
Right tum only. 

2. Follow Memorial Blvd. to Valley Road 
(Rt. 214) 

3. Stay on Valley Road to Green End Ave (1st 
light). At Green End Avenue tum left (bear 
right up hill) to West Main Road (Rt. 114). 

4. Continue through light at Rt. 114 on to 
Admiral Kalbfus Road. 

5. Go to rotary and drive halfway around, 
cross railroad track to Gate 1 
(signs posted). 

6. Go through Gate 1 to Perry Street (1st 
right). 

7. Tum right on Perry Street to Porter 
Avenue. 

8. Tum left on Porter Avenue to Cushing 
Road. 

9. Park in lot on left just before Cushing Road. 

The entire College community looks 
forward to a great day! 

Holistic Counselors 
to Convene at 
Salve Regina College 

Holistic counselors from the New 
England area are invited to a 
convention taking place on Saturday, 
April 28 from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
at O'Hare Academic Center. 

Entitled "A Call To A New 
England Holistic Counselor's 
Association," its purpose is the 
establishment of a representative 
professional organization for holistic 
counselors in the area. This call 
results from four years of regular 
meetings of local holistic counselors 
who gathered to share their 
professional ideas and concerns and 
to seek support from their peers. A 
frequent concern expressed was the 
sense of being ostracized as 
professionals in the field of 
counseling and psychotherapy and 
the need to find a support system. 

Issues discussed include the need 
for professional recognition in the 
community; the opportunity for 
professional growth and peer 
supervision and a clarification of their 
goals. 

For more information, contact Dr. 
Jack Childs, Professor of Human 
Development, at ext. 3179. 
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